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August 28, 2023 

 

 

Hon. Andrew Joyce, Chairman 

Albany County Legislature 

112 State Street, Rm. 710 

Albany, NY  12207 

 

Dear Chairman Joyce: 

 

We request the Legislature’s approval of an agreement with the NYS Governor’s Traffic Safety 

Committee to accept funding to participate in the New York State’s “Highway Safety Program”.  Albany 

County was notified by the NYS Governor’s Traffic Safety Committee that the County is being awarded 

$90,000.00 in funding through the “Highway Safety Program”. The grant amount is for the current 

federal fiscal year dating from October 1, 2023 to September 30, 2024. 

  

The grant will be used to purchase bicycle helmets, fund the Traffic Safety Instructors salary and fringe 

benefits, and pay for costs associated with attending Traffic Safety Conferences. 

 

If there are any questions or further information is needed, please feel free to contact my office. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Lisa M. Ramundo 

Commissioner 

 

cc:   Dennis Feeney, Majority Leader  

Frank Mauriello, Minority Leader 

Rebekah Kennedy, Majority Counsel 

Arnis Zilgme, Minority Counsel 


